Village of Cochrane
Tuesday, April 9th, 2024, 7:00pm
Village Hall, 102 E 5th Street, Cochrane, WI 
Notice of meeting was posted at the Post Office, Village Hall and Alliance Bank on Monday, April 8th, 2024
Meeting was called to order by President Dave Busch with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7pm on Tuesday, April 9th, 2024 at the Village Hall. Members Present: President Dave Busch; Trustees: Derek Robinson, Stan Meier, Ed Bork, Holly Burce and Chuck Speltz. Also Present: Maintenance Supervisor Hank Koenig, Clerk/Treasurer Carrie Venner-Adams, Paul Hofer, Ron Speltz, Jason Eide, Jesse Cyrus, Sheriff Michael Osmond, LaVerne Franzwa
Official Oath of newly elected Board Members Paul Hofer, Charles Speltz and Ed Bork was conducted. 
Sheriff Michael Osmond gave a yearly update on happenings within the county for the 2023 year. The Buffalo County Sheriff’s Department is looking to increase the number of FLOCK cameras county-wide to assist with tracking down vehicles involved in crimes. He would like all municipalities to consider contributing funds to purchase ($3,500) and maintain ($3,000 per year) at least one camera in the municipality.
Public Comments:                                                                                                                                                                            Complaint regarding property at 300 Garden Drive: fence is tipping over, lots of critters running around because of the garbage, vehicles need to be organized and/or cleaned up.                                                                                                                              Request for Village of Cochrane to consider Golf Cart Ordinance: Ordinance will be drafted and discussed at May meeting. 
Committee Reports:                                                                                                                                                            Committee Assignments were given (*chair): Finance: Dave Busch*, Tim Bossert and Chuck Speltz; Sewer/Water/Streets/Sidewalks: Chuck Speltz*, Stan Meier, and Derek Robinson;                     Health/Fire/Parks/Ordinances/Floods: Tim Bossert*, Paul Hofer and Ed Bork                                                                                                Fire Department: Dave Busch                                                                                                                                              BBC&M: Chuck Speltz and Derek Robinson 
BBC&M Recycling: 
Finance: We just received a bill from Bauman, some charges dating back to 2022 services, Clerk/Treasurer Adams has asked for itemized list of services with date, has not received reply as of yet. Will revisit at May meeting when there is more information, will not pay until Board discusses further. 
Sewer, Water, Streets & Sidewalks:                                                                                                                                                    DNR is requiring that we get water tower drained, cleaned and inspected. Bids were looked at and discussed, will go with Lane Tank that has an all-inclusive price.                                                                                                                                        Property at 217 S Main Street had a leak that did not go into sewer (confirmed by Schaffner Plumbing), they are looking for a credit for the sewer charges… average will be taken of last 12 months costs and credit will be given for difference on sewer charges.                                                                                                                                                                                         New data loggers were installed 
Health, Fire, Parks, Ordinances, Floods: discussion on Buffalo County Park grants was had, PYAA said that there would be enough room in current concession stand to have a working bathroom (storage room), Board wondering if best to have at least one working bathroom versus constructing new building that would later have bathrooms. Will connect with PYAA to get their thoughts and also get bids on converting storge room to working bathroom. 
Clerk/Treasurer Adams would like to attend 13th Annual League Insurance Spring Conference on April 22nd and 23rd costs of conference are covered by the League Insurance, milage will be only cost to Village.
Motion to approve the bills (MOTION C. Speltz/D. Robinson), no opposing votes
Motion to approve minutes from March Board Meeting (MOTION T. Bossert/C. Speltz), no opposing votes
Building permits were approved for 204 S Main Street, 106 W 5th Street, 217 N Main Street
At 8:35pm, with no further business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned (MOTION C. Speltz/S. Meier), no opposing votes
/s/ Carrie Venner-Adams, Village of Cochrane Clerk/Treasurer 

